
 
 
 

Minutes from the Friends of Atascadero Lake Board Meeting February 20, 2019 
 
 

Present: Bob Edmonds, Nancy Hair, Barbara Combes, Olan Kaigel, Dena Kaigel, Mark Hontz, 
Michelle Harms. Guests: Kathy Hontz, Absent: Cristel Wilson, Don Lynge, Jon Trumbull 
 

• Meeting called to order by Bob Edmonds 

• Approval of the January 16, 2019 Minutes 

• Treasure’s Report, Olan Kaigel: Beginning balance of $17,752,40, deposits of $34,354.90, 
withdrawals of $9704.59, leaving an ending balance of $41,902.50 

• Tamale Festival, Nancy Hair: We are very grateful to the City of Atascadero for giving us 
the opportunity to sell the alcohol tickets at the Tamale Festival. The event was a huge 
success thanks to Terrie Banish and Matt Dolman. Our net return was $15,680.00 These 
funds will help to fund the second phase of the aeration system for the lake and 
additional funds needed for the Lake Perimeter Signage. Thank you to all our hard-
working volunteers. It was a busy day and we could have not done with out you!! 

• LakeFest, Nancy Hair: LakeFest is getting organized. We still are looking for vendors. If 
you or anyone is interested, please contact us at friendsofataslake@gmail.com. Also 
look for updates on Face Book: friends of Atascadero Lake LakeFest 2019 or our website: 
www.freindsofatascaderolake.com 

• Lake Perimeter Signage, Michelle Harms: The two “beginning signs”, one near the 
Pavilion on Marchant Way and one at the end of the dam on Lake View are completed 
as far as content. We want to get these signs completed and installed first. We had 
three choices of sign pedestals. For 10 signs the single post pedestal is $14,189, double 
post, $17,845 and the double post cantilevered, $19,278. Approximately $8000 was 
raised through Dancing with our Stars for this project. It was moved by Barbara Combes 
and seconded by Bob Edmonds to use the double pedestal cantilevered signs. All 
agreed.  

• Communication with The City of Atascadero:  Our quarterly meeting with the city is 
scheduled for Tuesday February 26th. We will be talking about the algae permit, 
LakeFest, pipeline repairs, state of the lake, aeration and perimeter signage projects and 
our contract with the city for the well. 

• Rain Report, Jon Trumbul: February's rain at Atascadero Lake has been great at 10.67" as of 4 
PM Wednesday 2/20, with more on the way.  
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We also have had a fine rainfall year at Atascadero Lake already, with 25.60" so far -- about 3 inches 
more than our 30-year average for the entire year, with about 3 months left to pick up more!  
 
We could have a nearly full lake for LakeFest this year! 
 

 

• Round Table: The city is looking for a new concessionaire for the pedal boat/kayak 
rental. Bob Edmonds will be shopping for some new insurance in hopes to lower our 
premium payment, and we will be ordering some new t-shirts for LakeFest. We also 
want to plan a time to do a “pipe line, well and water delivery system” walk for board 
members who have interest in learning how it all works.  Paul Murphy also gave us the 
information on how we can order t-shits with our logo on it from Lands End. 

 

Next Board Meeting Wednesday March 29, 6:15 pm in the Ranger House 
 

 


